MCGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL March 10th, 1927. FACULTY OF MEDICINE OFFICE OF THE DEAN Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G. Principal - McGill University, Montreal. Dear Sir Arthur. I have received the consent of four people to give scholarships to certain of our students who may be applicants for the First Year in Medicine. The idea of these scholarships would be to attract candidates who, through lack of means, would be unable to take advantage of the course at McGill University. They would be required to present credentials of sufficient scholarship and promise to make them worthy of consideration for such a scholarship. These scholarships will be valued at \$400.00 a year for five years, so that for next year we could carry four men along and promise them assistance to that extent throughout their medical course. If at any time they should seem unworthy of continuing to hold this scholarship, the University should have the right to deny them the privilege.